
PRESIDENT OF THE GENERAL ASSEMBLY 

15 December 2023 

Excellency, 

Following my letter dated 10 October 2023, regarding the appointment of H.E. Ms. Yoka 

M.G. Brandt, Permanent Representative of the Kingdom of the Netherlands to the United Nations, 

and H.E. Mr. Brian Wallace, Permanent Representative of Jamaica to the United Nations, as co- 

facilitators to lead the intergovernmental process for a Declaration on Future Generations, as part 
of the preparatory process of the Summit of the Future to be held on 22 and 23 September 2024, I 

have the honour to circulate herewith a letter from the co-facilitators outlining a roadmap for the 

consultations process, and related matters. 

I encourage Member States to actively engage in the process and extend their full support 

and cooperation to the co-facilitators. 

Please accept, Excellency, the assurances of my highest consideration. -— 

C ‘Drutnred . 

Dennis Francis 

All Permanent Representatives and 

Permanent Observers to the United Nations 

New York


